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November 3, 2017 

Mr. Jeremy Hughes 

Washington State Department of Ecology 
Southwest Regional Office 

PO Box 47775 

Olympia, Washington 98504-7775 

BY MAIL AND E-MAIL 

RE: REVISED ADDENDUM TO SAMPLING AND ANALYSIS WORK PLAN 

WOODWORTH LAKEVIEW FACILITY REMEDIATION 

2800 104th STREET COURT SOUTH, LAKEWOOD, WASHINGTON 

FARALLON PN:  188-002 
VCP IDENTIFICATION NO:  SW1012 

Dear Mr. Hughes: 

Farallon Consulting, L.L.C. (Farallon) has prepared this letter on behalf of Woodworth 

Capital, Inc. to revise the scope of work presented in the letter regarding Addendum to 

Sampling and Analysis Work Plan, Woodworth Lakeview Facility Remediation, 2800 104th 

Street Court South, Lakewood, Washington dated October 30, 2017, from Messrs. Brani 

Jurista and Peter Jewett of Farallon to Mr. Jeremy Hughes of the Washington State 

Department of Ecology (Ecology), prepared for the property at 2800 104th Street Court South 

in Lakewood, Washington (herein referred to as the Lakeview Facility).  This letter has been 

prepared in response to the email request regarding Addendum to Sampling and Analysis 

Work Plan – Woodworth Lakeview Facility (VCP ID No. SW1012) dated November 2, 2017 

from Mr. Hughes to Mr. Jurista. 

REVISED FIELD PROGRAM SCOPE OF WORK 

The scope of work will be modified to include collecting a soil sample from 9 feet below 

ground surface rather than from 7 to 9 feet below ground surface from a location as close as 

practicable to prior soil sample A1-7040710-6 in Area of Concern 1 for analysis for total 

petroleum hydrocarbons as diesel-range organics and as oil-range organics, polychlorinated 

biphenyls, and polycyclic aromatic hydrocarbons.  The scope of work for the other work 

elements presented in the Addendum to Sampling and Analysis Work Plan letter remains 

unchanged. 

http://www.farallonconsulting.com/
http://www.farallonconsulting.com/
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Farallon appreciates the opportunity to provide the requested information, and trusts that this 

provides sufficient information to address the comment provided in the November 2, 2017 

Ecology email.  If you have questions, please contact either of the undersigned at (425) 295-

0800. 

Sincerely, 

Farallon Consulting, L.L.C. 

 
 

Brani Jurista, L.G., P.G. 

Senior Geologist 

 

Peter Jewett, L.G., L.E.G. 

Principal Engineering Geologist 

 

cc: Jeff Woodworth, Woodworth Capital, Inc. (by e-mail)  

Nicholas Acklam, Ecology (by e-mail) 

Rebecca Lawson, Ecology (by e-mail) 

BJ/PJ:bjj
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